AGNIVEERVAYU (MUSICIAN) MODEL QUESTION PAPER - ENGLISH

Read the following passage and answer the question that follows (Q.No.1 to 5)

There were three big fish living in a beautiful lake by the city. They were very close friends. All three of them were very different from one another. The first fish believed in fate. He thought things cannot be changed and what has to happen will happen, no matter what. The second fish was intelligent. He knew how to solve a problem with his intelligence. The third fish was the wise one. He thought long and hard before acting.

One day, the fish were happily playing around in the water when, the wise fish overheard a fisherman talking to another. "Look at that one, what a big fish! This lake is full of big fish. Let us come back tomorrow and catch them.

On hearing the news, the fish hurriedly swam to his friends. "Let us get out of this lake before those fishermen come back. I know of a canal that can take us to another lake." The intelligent fish said "I can take care of myself if the fisherman comes." The fish who believed in fate said "whatever has to happen will happen. I was born in this lake and I am not going to leave this lake." The wise fish did not want to risk his life and so he took the route through the canal and left his friends.

The fishermen came back the next day and cast their nets. They caught many fish along with the two friends who stayed behind. The intelligent fish acted as if he was dead and escaped. The fishermen threw him back into the lake with all other dead fish that were caught in the net. However, the fish who believed in fate was caught and killed.

- Q.1. Why did the wise fish leave the lake?
 - (A) He had a fight with his friends
 - (B) He was tired of living in the same lake
 - (C) He overheard the fishermen talking about catching them
 - (D) He was asked to leave by the head fish
- Q.2. Why did the fishermen come back to the lake the next day?
 - (A) To admire its beauty
 - (B) To catch big fish
 - (C) To take a break
 - (D) To count the number of fish
- Q.3. What shocking news did the wise fish give his friends?
 - (A) That he did not want to be friends with them anymore
 - (B) That he was sick and dying
 - (C) That he wanted to leave the lake
 - (D) That he had overheard the fishermen's plans of catching them
- Q.4. How did the intelligent fish save his life?
 - (A) He requested the fishermen to let him go
 - (B) He escaped to another lake
 - (C) He pretended to be dead
 - (D) He jumped off the net
- Q.5. What is the moral message of the story?
 - (A) Intelligence is stronger than power (B) Slow and steady wins the race
 - (C) Follow the crowd (D) Always listen to your wise friends

ldent	ify the	WRONGLY S	SPELT	words (Q. No	o. 6 to	7).				
Q.6.	(A)	Woman	(B)	Elder	(C)	Ful	(D)	Career		
Q.7.	(A)	Diary	(B)	Heroin	(C)	Advice	(D)	Mov		
Choose the words SIMILAR in meaning to the words given below (Q.No.8 to 10).										
Q.8.	Dull									
Q.9.	(A) Good	Bright	(B)	Cruel	(C)	Dark	(D)	Typical		
Q.10.	(A) Stupi	Noble d	(B)	Bad	(C)	Refuse	(D)	Withdraw		
	(A)	Wise	(B)	Silly	(C)	Faulty	(D)	Pretend		
Choose the words <i>OPPOSITE</i> in meaning to the words given below (Q.No.11 to 13)										
Q.11.	Calm									
	(A)	Silky	(B)	Smooth	(C)	Durable	(D)	Uncomfortable		
Q.12.	Cruel									
	(A)	Hate	(B)	merciful	(C)	Sadness	(D)	Bounce		
Q.13.	Spoil									
	(A)	Improve	(B)	Worse	(C)	General	(D)	Never		
ldenti	fy the	CORRECTLY	SPEL	T words (Q.N	lo.14 t	o 15).				
Q.14.	(A)	Preffer	(B)	Silence	(C)	Stil	(D)	Difer		
Q.15.	(A)	Tailer	(B)	Tallent	(C)	Labbor	(D)	Kitchen		
Choo	se the	most approp	riate C	NE WORD S	UBST	ITUTES (Q.No	o.16 to	17).		
Q.16.	'A place where sick people are treated'									
	(A)	Resort	(B)	Asylum	(C)	Hospital	(D)	Auditorium		
Q.17.	'A time	e between no	on and	midnight'						
	(A)	Afternoon	(B)	Night	(C)	Forenoon	(D)	None of these		
Fill in	the bla	anks with the	most	appropriate	choice	es (Q.No.18 to	o 30).			
Q.18.	The E	arth	_ arour	nd the Sun.						
	(A)	moved	(B)	moves	(C)	will move	(D)	moving		
Q.19.	He did	I not pay me _		money.						
	(A)	some	(B)	few	(C)	any	(D)	a little		
Q.20.	The pl	ural form of 'T	Γooth' is	s	-					
	(A)	tooths	(B)	teeth	(C)	teeths	(D)	none of these		
Q.21.	He is	exc	cellent r	musician.						
	(A)	the	(B)	а	(C)	an	(D)	no article		
Q.22.	22. March is third month of the year.									
Q.23.	(A)	a Ganga is	,	the sacred ri	(C) ver.	at	(D)	none of these		
	(A)	A · a	(B)	A: the	(C)	no article: a	(D)	The: a		

Q.24.	He w	He went to his village bus.									
	(A)	by	(B) i	n		(C)	from	(D)	on		
Q.25.	Each of the thieves arrested yesterday.										
	(A)	were	(B)	is		(C)	was	(D)	are		
Q.26.	8. Reading and writing two different things.										
	(A)	are	(B)	were		(C)	was	(D)	is		
Q.27.	This b	oook differs		_ that.							
	(A)	that	(B)	in		(C)	to	(D)	from		
Q.28.	28. The headline is the top of the page.										
	(A)	in	(B)	under		(C)	by	(D)	at		
Q.29.	You can hire a carthe airport.										
	(A)	by	(B)	at		(C)	across	(D)	from		
Q.30.	We are good friends. Weeach other for a long time.										
	(A) will know (B) know (C) have known (D) have been knowir									wing	